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This Week’s Worker Bees

Presiding ................ Bruce Cockerham
Team Captain .............. Carl Manna
Thought/Pledge................ Tom Grimm
Guest Intro &  Mic......... Wolf Heinritz
Speaker Intro........................ Al Sevilla
Set-Up/Take-Down....... Lance Mendes
Ticket Sales....................... Mel Bacher

Birthdays..........................
Anniversaries...................
Song Leader................ Doug Goodrich
Bulletin Editor............. John McClintic
Next Bulletin Editor.... John McClintic
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Upcoming  Events

Today:
Northgate High School Jazz Band

Visit Us On The Web at:  www.rotarywc.org
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Memorial Service for Bob Nootbaar
This Saturday May 17th  2pm
Orinda Community Church

10 Irwin Way Orinda CA 94563

Upcoming Meeting Programs

May 13  Board Meeting at John Gardner’s office,
5pm.

May 20  Stephen Forkins,  Treatment Alternatives
for the War on Drugs; May Birthdays

May 27  Leslie Griffith, KTVU News anchor

June 6, Fountain of Youth Foundation Golf Tournament,
Boundary Oaks.  See Barry Slavin or Russ An-
derson.

June 19-22 Camp Venture.  Volunteer instructors needed
for entrepreneurship sessions.  Contact John
Bernardin at 510-223-8274.

CLUB NO. 465
ROTARY

INTERNATIONAL
DISTRICT 5160

Chartered April 7,
1937

Bhichai Rattakul
International President

Sow the Seeds of Love

Mark Von Hoetzen-
dorff

District Governor

Connie Crawford
District

Governor Nominee

Bruce Cockerham
President

Jack Fischer
President-Elect

Roger Dolan
Immediate Past Presi-

dent

Clint Collier
& Layton Hansen

Secretaries

Quentin Alexander
Attendance Secretary

Rod Uffindell
Treasurer

Tony Gourkani
Sergeant At Arms

John Gardner
Cogmaster

Hari Boukis
Webmaster

Hari Boukis
Bulletin Publisher

Directors
2001-2003
Mike Frost

Georgia Cockerham
Layton Hanson

2002-2004
Bruce Johnson

Carl Manna
Jack Matkin

For the latest “scoop” on upcoming meet-
ing programs, visit our website and click

on the link on the home page:
www.rotarywc.org



Recognitions

Thanks to Clint Collier for his resourceful-
ness and diligence in getting care packages
from our Club successfully delivered to ser-
vicemen and servicewomen in Iraq.  We re-
ceived a thank you letter from the local com-
manding officer confirming receipt and letting
us know how much the packages and good
wishes were appreciated by the troops.

Thanks to Stanford White for donating two
tickets to the California Symphony, and to
Quent Alexander for buying them at auction
to benefit the Club’s Community Foundation.

Frenchy Arrell sends his greetings.

Anniversaries:
Congratulations to the following Rotarians
celebrating wedding anniversaries in May:
Rem and Verna Barnard, Wolf and Wal-
traud Heinritz, Jim and Denise Campana.

California Rotary License Plate
Program—Try, Try, Again

We did not achieve the minimum number of
orders to activate this program this Rotary
year, but California Districts and Clubs are
planning to try again in 2003-2004.

Expert Hiker Wanted to Repre-

sent Our Club on Mt. Shasta July
1-4

We are looking for an expert hiker to partici-
pate on behalf of our Club on a hike up Mt.
Shasta, July 1-4.  See Jack Fischer.

Yosemite Weekend, September
26-28--Two Spaces Available

Two spaces have opened up for our annual
weekend in Yosemite.  Please contact Gill
Bordenave at 938-2122.

Fountain for Youth Foundation
Golf Tournament, Boundary
Oaks, June 6th

See Barry Slavin or Russ Anderson to join
Club members at this year’s fundraising tour-
nament for the Fountain for Youth Foundation

CAMP VENTURE NEEDS
HELP

Camp Venture is open to High School Seniors
and is a program for future small business
owners or managers.  The team running the
Camp Venture program needs the assistance
of business men and women who would be
willing to conduct a class on entrepreneurship
and the skills necessary to organize and direct
a business enterprise.  It is not necessary to be
there the full time.  An hour or two would be a
big help.  Camp Venture will be held this year
from June 19-22 at the California Maritime

ANNOUNCEMENTS Academy, Vallejo.

They are also in need of adult men and women
who would be willing to stay in the dorms
overnight as chaperones.  Private rooms, bed-
ding and meals are provided and you get a
Camp Venture T-Shirt too!

If you can help, or for additional details,
please contact President Bruce, or Carl
Manna, or you can call Camp Venture coordi-
nator John Bernardin at 510-223-8274.

Has your personal information
changed?

If your mailing address, telephone or fax num-
bers, email address, or other personal infor-
mation changes, please tell the Club Secretary,
Clint Collier, so that he can keep our records
up to date.  Contact Clint at the meetings or
by email to clintc@rotarywc.org.

Get Your Rotary Announcements
in the Bulletin:

Our regular publishing deadline is Sunday
night.  You can phone your bulletin an-
nouncements to John McClintic by 9:00pm
on Sunday to be sure to be included.  Call
John at 930-7352 and leave your message on
the answering machine, or fax to 925-945-
8932, or email to johnm@rotarywc.org.


